

## **Information Governance Team**

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 7097 Coventry CV6 9SL

## www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

18 November 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI658314667

Thank you for your request for information relating to People classified as 'rough sleeping'.

You have requested the following information:

1. In the last 3 years, [Between April 6- April 5 2021-2024] - How many people were living on the streets or classed by the council as 'rough sleeping'? (Broken down by years 2021/22, 2022/23, 2023/24)

## Could these figures be broken down separately for specific areas in the city/borough?

2021/22 – it was recorded that from January 2022 to March 2022, a total of 36 unique individuals were found to have been sleeping rough in Coventry.

During the period April 2021 to December 2021, a total of 248 individuals were found to have been sleeping rough in Coventry. We are unable to confirm that they were unique individuals, as some individuals will be included more than once in the figures.

2022/23 - 235 unique individuals were found to be sleeping rough in Coventry.

2023/24 - 303 unique individuals were found to be sleeping rough in Coventry.

We are unable to break this information down into different areas of the city and we are informing you of this under Section 1(1) of the Act, as this information is not held on our system.

For further information relating to the number of individuals who were reported to be sleeping

rough in one night, please refer to the Rough Sleeping Autumn snapshot figures published by MHCLG, which is available for you to access via the below link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/tables-on-rough-sleeping

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to reuse the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: <a href="mailto:infogov@coventry.gov.uk">infogov@coventry.gov.uk</a>

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email <a href="mailto:icocasework@ico.org.uk">icocasework@ico.org.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

**Information Governance**